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UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

SENATE

Wednesday 1 July 2015
1pm – 4.15pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)
	Chair
	Professor Anthony Forster, Vice-Chancellor



	Present
	Mr Barnard, Dr Brynin, Professor Buck, Professor Busfield, Mr Cornford, Dr Demirkan-Jones, Professor Francesconi, Dr Freyenhagen, Mrs Green, Professor Hawkins, Professor Higgs, Ms Johnston, Ms Johnson-James, Mrs Kegerreis, Dr Krickler, Professor Landman, Ms Le Carpentier, Professor Lindstaedt, Professor Lubell, Professor Lucas, Mr McAuliffe, Mr Murphy, Professor Nixon, Dr Nocker, Professor Norval, Mr Petcu, Professor Pretty, Professor Russo, Dr Saker, Professor Sanders, Dr Scott, Mr Spencer, Professor Terry, Mr Thomas, Professor Underwood, Ms Walsh, Professor Ward, Dr Wood, Professor Wood, Professor Woollard

	
	

	Apologies
	Dr Cornes, Professor Fox O’Mahony, Dr Fry, Dr Geeraert, Dr Gladwell, Professor Jackson, Dr Micklewright, Professor Raines, Professor Rubin, Professor Salhi, Dr Sangwine

	
	

	Secretary
	Mr Bryn Morris, Registrar and Secretary

	
	

	In attendance
	Ms Constantinides, Ms Hardy, Mr Hipkin, Mr Keeble, Professor Gleditsch (representing Professor Lindstaedt), Mr McIntosh, Ms Morgan, Dr Rockett, Ms Seabrook, Mr Stock, Dr Virdee

	
	
	

	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	The Vice-Chancellor recorded his thanks to the ex-officio, elected and student members of Senate, whose terms of office would finish at the end of the academic year. Senate noted that Professor Todd Landman (Executive Dean, Social Sciences) would be leaving the University at the end of August 2015. Senate members joined Professor Forster in thanking Professor Landman for his loyal service to the University over many years.
The Vice-Chancellor reported that he had taken Chair’s action on behalf of Senate to amend the recommendation to Council in paper S/15/49 in relation to the Centre for Latin American and Caribbean Studies (CLACS). It was proposed that the Centre remained open. 
	106/15
107/15

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	

	Senate Noted
	In accordance with Standing Orders, para 5, no additional items were starred for discussion.
	108/15

	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	
	

	Senate Approved
	The minutes of the meeting held on 22 April 2015.
	109/15

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	None
	
	110/15

	
	
	

	BUSINESS TAKEN WITHOUT DISCUSSION
	

	
	

	Senate Noted and Approved
	
	111/15

	.
	

	FORMAL BUSINESS (S/15/26)
	

	
	

	Ordinance 20 – The Court
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Ordinance 20 be amended as set out in paper S/15/26, with effect from 2015-16.
	112/15

	
	

	Ordinance 46 – Boards of Examiners
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Ordinance 46 be amended as set out in paper S/15/26, with effect from 2015-16.
	113/15

	
	

	Appointment of the Director of the Centre for Interdisciplinary Studies in the Humanities
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Professor Wayne Martin be appointed as Interim Director of the Centre for Interdisciplinary Studies in the Humanities for the following period: 
1/10/15 to 30/9/16

that Dr Caspar Pearson complete his three-year period as Director of the Centre for Interdisciplinary Studies in the Humanities the following period:

1/10/16 to 31/7/17
	114/15
115/15

	
	

	Appointment of the Head of the Department of Economics
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Dr Katharine Rockett be appointed as Head of the Department of Economics for the following period: 
1/8/15 to 31/7/16
	116/15

	
	
	

	VICE CHANCELLOR’S REPORT AND ORAL BRIEFING (S/15/27)
	

	
	

	Received
	The Vice-Chancellor’s written report to Senate.
	117/15

	
	
	

	Noted
	During discussion, Senate noted the University’s healthy student recruitment position at this point in the 2015 entry admissions cycle.  
	118/15

	
	
	

	ANALYSIS OF THE RESEARCH EXCELLENCE FRAMEWORK 2014: LESSONS FOR 2020 (S/15/28)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Professor David Sanders (Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Research), which provided a further update on progress with the analysis of the REF 2014 outcome and the lessons for 2020.
	119/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate noted the analysis and positive ideas provided by Departments in relation their REF 2014 performance. The responses had been collated and the main themes summarised. The proposed actions recognised the ongoing pressures on Departments and sought to reduce them. In particular, it was noted that the methods for the collection of research performance data were being considered in order to ensure they were as efficient as possible and reduced duplication of effort. The paper set out both overarching generic actions for Departments and more specific ones related to research impact and environment. Senate also noted the proposed changes to two Key Performance Indicators (KPIs) relating to research performance, which had been agreed by the Strategy and Resources Committee. The aim for each unit of assessment submitted by the University to be in the top 10% of the unit in 2020 and for impact to be in the top 10% nationally in scores for impact in 2020 had both been adjusted to 20%. It was noted that the outcomes of the recent workshops on impact would be discussed with Heads of Department, with more workshops planned for the next academic year. The requirements for the submission of impact case studies for REF2020 were expected to be published in summer 2016.
	120/15


	
	
	

	TOWARDS A UNIVERSITY STRATEGY FOR IMPROVING CITATION RATES (S/15/29)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Professor David Sanders, which set out the University’s proposed approach towards improving the University’s citations performance.
	121/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate noted the importance of citation rates in relation to international league table performance and the links with staff and student recruitment. The proposals in the paper aimed to identify easy wins and included the identification of areas where simple changes in behaviour may bring about improvements. The importance of using the institutional repository was also acknowledged as a good way to make a difference. Measurable KPIs on citations would be the next step, noting that the KPIs would be set at departmental level. Senate also noted that the Educational Technologists were available to provide support.
	122/15

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the recommendations in paper S/15/29 be approved.
	123/15

	
	
	

	PROPOSED 2015-16 ACTIONS

	
	
	

	EDUCATION ACTION PLAN (S/15/30)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Professor Aletta Norval (Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Education), which set out the proposed Education Action Plan (EAP) for 2015-16.  
	124/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Professor Norval provided an overview of the actions contained in the proposed EAP. Senate noted that it built on the foundations established through the implementation of the current year’s action plan and aimed both to consolidate improvements and to maintain momentum as the University continued to strive to provide a truly transformational education for its students. It also sought to ensure that the pace of change was manageable so, while some actions were to be delivered by the end of July 2016, others were delivering one phase of a two or three-year project. 
Senate members were very supportive of the proposed actions. There was discussion about the plans to introduce masters-level programmes with integrated work placements, the development of the personal tutor system, the Talent Development Centre and the University’s approach to managing risk associated with lower tariff scores, although it was noted that the University’s average tariff score had remained at a similar level in recent years.   
	125/15
126/15

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed Education Action Plan be approved, as set out in paper S/15/30.
	127/15

	
	
	

	RESEARCH ACTION PLAN (S/15/31)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Professor David Sanders, which set out the proposed Research Action Plan (RAP) for 2015-16.  
	128/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate noted that the proposed RAP aimed both to consolidate previous improvements and to maintain momentum in the work to achieve excellence in research as measured by a number of performance indicators. As with the EAP, it also sought to ensure that the pace of change was manageable. A number of the actions contained in the plan involved reviewing processes and procedures with a view to streamlining, reducing bureaucracy and improving efficiency and responsiveness. Other actions involved providing more support, training and tools for academic staff to enable them to focus on their research activities.
	129/15

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed Research Action Plan be approved, as set out in paper S/15/31.
	130/15

	
	
	

	REVISED EMPLOYABILITY SUB-STRATEGY (S/15/32)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Mr Dave Stanbury (Director of Employability), which set out the proposed revised Employability Sub-Strategy with a view to endorsement and amendment ahead of consideration by Council.
	131/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate noted that the wide-ranging Employability Strategy agreed in 2012 had led to significant progress in the University’s employability position, although there was still much to do. The new Sub-Strategy had been subject to extensive consultation across the Faculties, Departments and Professional Services and included a crafted set of actions, which would be led by the Employability and Careers Centre.

During discussion, it was noted that different strategies were required for different Departments and the prioritisation of actions for individual Departments would be led through the departmental action plans, working closely with the Senior Faculty Employability Managers.
	132/15
133/15

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the revised Employability Sub-Strategy be recommended to Council, as set out in paper S/15/32.
	134/15

	
	
	

	PEOPLE SUPPORTING STRATEGY (S/15/33)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Ms Susie Morgan (Director of Human Resources), which presented the proposed new People Supporting Strategy and described the University’s aspirations in relation to the development of the culture, ethos and employment obligations and responsibilities to enable the achievement of the goals set out in the Strategic Plan.
	135/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate members were supportive of the strategy, which sought to create a working environment based on dignity and justice and to reduce the amount of time spent on staffing matters by improving systems, procedures (including the approach to staff recruitment) and mechanisms for gathering data. During discussion, it was noted that the strategy referred to supporting people as it extended beyond University employees to contractors, volunteers and students. Reducing the causes of stress was recognised as an important issue but it was also acknowledged that this work needed to be undertaken alongside analysis of working practices and optimality as well as workload. There was also discussion about remuneration and the importance of reward for staff, noting that reward was not solely about pay. It was noted that the University Steering Group was currently considering the merits of establishing a professorial salary band, although it was acknowledged that gender pay inequality was a higher priority.
	136/15

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the revised People Supporting Strategy be recommended to Council, as set out in paper S/15/33.
	137/15

	
	
	

	REVIEW OF ACADEMIC MANAGEMENT STRUCTURES: ROLE OF DEPUTY DEAN (EDUCATION) (S/15/34)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Professor Aletta Norval, which provided details of the review undertaken of the role of the Deputy Dean (Education) and set out the proposed recommendations for change resulting from the review.
	138/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate welcomed the expansion of support for academic management activity with the broadening and renaming of the existing Faculty Examination Officer role (renamed as Faculty Progress and Assessment Officer) and the establishment of three new Deputy Dean (Postgraduate Research and Education) roles, one for each Faculty, who would report to the respective Executive Dean.
	139/15

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposals contained in paper S/15/34 be recommended to Council for approval.
	140/15

	
	
	

	INTERIM REPORT FROM THE ACADEMIC INFRASTRUCTURE TASK AND FINISH GROUP (S/15/35)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Mrs Carly Stanhope (Assistant Education Manager, Registry), which provided an interim report from the Task and Finish Group established to review three key areas: the Postgraduate Taught (PGT) Credit Framework; Assessment; and the Academic Infrastructure.
	141/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Professor Norval provided an overview of the Task and Finish Group’s work to date, noting the important links between the Group’s remit and the Curriculum Review, and explained that the report was interim at this stage to enable further discussion and consultation with Departments and other stakeholders, particularly regarding the PGT Credit Framework and module optionality. The series of recommendations contained in the report relating to assessment, readings weeks, the use of the summer term and examination constraints were also noted. 

Senate welcomed the progress made by the Task and Finish Group and noted that the final report would be submitted to the December 2015 meeting of the Education Committee and the January 2016 meeting of Senate with a view to implementing any approved recommendations during the Spring term of the 2015-16 academic year. 
	142/15
143/15

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the recommendations contained in paper S/15/35 be approved.
	144/15

	
	
	

	A STRATEGY FOR IMPROVING RESEARCH INCOME PERFORMANCE (S/15/36)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Professor David Sanders, which set out the proposed approach for improving the University’s external research income performance.
	145/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate noted the vital importance of research income and welcomed the overall strategy, which was designed to create an effective approach towards incentives for research income performance, including managing the balance between supporting Departments and individual members of academic staff. In particular, Senate noted the enhanced incentives for individual staff and the move to ensure departmental research income performance was visible in budgets.

During discussion, it was clarified that, where any expenditure related to the appointment of staff, requests to the relevant Executive Dean should be consistent with the University’s Strategic Plan and staffing strategy.    
	146/15
147/15

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed strategy be recommended to Council, as set out in paper S/15/36.
	148/15

	
	
	

	REPORT OF THE REVIEW OF THE RESEARCH AND ENTERPRISE OFFICE (S/15/37)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Mr Bryn Morris (Registrar and Secretary), which reported to Senate on the outcome of the Strategic Review of the Research and Enterprise Office (REO).
	149/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate noted the outcome of the recent strategic review of the Research and Enterprise Office (REO), which had resulted in 25 recommendations designed to maximise capacity and capability in the REO to support Departments and to ensure that the finite resource available was targeted effectively and to best effect. The review had focused on the four stages of the research lifecycle: identifying leads and opportunities, developing the proposition, post-award and knowledge exchange management and lessons learned and review mechanisms.

High levels of satisfaction had been reported about the current contribution of the REO, which had been identified in feedback gathered during the review process. The positive view of the REO’s post-award activity had also been backed up by external validation. The review had concluded that there was an appetite for more proactivity in support of research success, which the recommendations sought to address. Other areas highlighted for action included knowledge exchange and support for grant applications.  
	150/15
151/15

	
	
	

	FINANCE UPDATE (S/15/38)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Mr Andrew Keeble (Director of Finance) and Mr Rob Thompson (Deputy Director, Financial Management), which provided Senate with an update on the University’s financial position.
	152/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Senate noted the 2015-16 budget, which had been approved by Council, and the indicative budgets for the subsequent years. The projected academic surplus would enable investment in staff and facilities to protect staff-student ratios and the quality of the student experience as student numbers grew. Current projections showed that the 5% surplus target would be achieved by 2017, which would then continue to be used for 
investment as required. Senate expressed considerable support for the Director of Finance and the approach he had adopted in managing the University’s finances.
	153/15

	
	
	

	STUDENT ATTENDANCE: PROPOSED REVISED PROGRESS PROCEDURES FOR TAUGHT PROGRAMMES OF STUDY (S/15/39)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by Dan de Sousa (Education Manager, Humanities), which sought approval for the Progress and Appeals Procedures for Taught Programmes of Study for 2015-16.
	154/15

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The Academic Registrar described the principal elements of the proposed procedures, which had been considered by the Attendance Monitoring Steering Group and Education Committee in the light of the experience of the first year of operating the revised attendance monitoring framework. Senate reaffirmed the importance of student attendance and noted the research that demonstrated the clear link between attendance and success. In line with the original revised procedures agreed by Senate in January 2014, students would continue to be required to attend all teaching events and the trigger for formal intervention by Departments would be where attendance fell below 50% at module level, noting that the threshold was considerably higher for international students sponsored by the University under Tier 4. Attendance data would be available to departmental offices and relevant teaching staff from the start of teaching in each academic year, although, due to the course and module changes that took place at the start of the academic year, formal monitoring would start after week 4, again noting the higher threshold for Tier 4 students. Alongside the formal procedures, teaching staff would be encouraged to use the attendance data and to contact students informally to ensure early intervention in order to prevent referrals under the procedures and thus minimising the pressure on Departments when managing the procedures. The effective operation of the Personal Tutor system was also noted as an important element of this area of work.  
	155/15

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Progress Procedures for Taught Programmes of Study be approved, as set out in the paper S/15/39, with effect from 2015-16.
	156/15

	
	
	

	
	
	

	REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES
	

	
	
	

	ACADEMIC STAFFING COMMITTEE (S/15/40)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	
	157/15

	
	
	

	EDUCATION COMMITTEE (S/15/41)
	

	
	
	

	
	Education Action Plan 2015-16
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed Education Action Plan for 2015-16 be approved.
	158/15

	
	
	

	
	Report from the Task and Finish Group on Work-Based Learning
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the recommendations in relation to Work-Based Learning be approved, as set out in Appendix A of paper S/15/41.
	159/15

	
	
	

	
	Report from the Academic Infrastructure Task and Finish Group  
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the recommendations from the Academic Infrastructure Task and Finish Group be approved. 
	160/15

	
	
	

	
	Revised Employability Sub-Strategy
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the revised Employability Sub-Strategy be recommended to Council.
	161/15

	
	
	

	
	Rules of Assessment for the Placement Year and Year Abroad
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the University’s Rules of Assessment be amended as set out in appendix B of paper S/15/41, with effect from 2015-16. 
	162/15

	
	
	

	
	Marks Release Policy
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the University’s Rules of Assessment be amended as set out in appendix C of paper S/15/41.
	163/15

	
	
	

	
	Review of Academic Management Structures: Role of Deputy Dean (Education)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposals in relation to the review of Academic Management Structures be recommended to Council for approval.
	164/15

	
	
	

	
	The Postgraduate Transformation Project
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the recommendations in relation to the postgraduate offer be approved as set out in appendix D of paper S/15/41 and the accompanying annexes.
	165/15

	
	
	

	
	Tier 4 and Immigration Regulatory Frameworks
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed changes to University regulations be approved as set out in the report attached at appendix E of paper S/15/41 and the accompanying annexes.
	166/15

	
	
	

	
	Student Attendance: Progress Procedures for Taught Programmes of Study, 2015-16
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Progress Procedures for Taught Programmes of Study be approved, with effect from 2015-16.
	167/15

	
	
	

	
	Revised Appeals Procedures for Taught Programmes of Study
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the Appeals Procedures for Taught Programmes of Study be amended as set out in appendix F of paper S/15/41, with effect from 2015-16.
	168/15

	
	
	

	
	Progress and Appeals Procedures for Research Degree Students
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed changes to the Progress and Appeals Procedures for Research Degree Students be amended as set out in appendix G of paper S/15/41, with effect from 2015-16.
	169/15

	
	
	

	
	Revised Principal Regulations for Research Degrees
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed changes to the Principal Regulations for Research Degrees be approved as set out in appendix H of paper S/15/41, with effect from 2015-16.
	170/15

	
	
	

	
	University Marking Policy
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed University Marking Policy be approved as set out in appendix I of paper S/15/41, with effect from 2015-16, including the proposed form to be used by students to request re-marking.
	171/15

	
	
	

	
	Revised Complaints Procedure for Students  
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed amendments to the Complaints Procedure for Students be approved as set out in appendix J of paper S/15/41, with effect from 2015-16.
	172/15

	
	
	

	
	Report from the Task and Finish Group on the Review of the Fitness to Practise Procedure
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the recommendations from the Task and Finish Group on the Review of the Fitness to Practise Procedure be approved as set out in paper S/15/41.
	173/15

	
	
	

	
	Revised Code of Student Conduct and Code of Student Conduct in Residential Accommodation
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed changes to Code of Student Conduct and Code of Student Conduct in Residential Accommodation be approved as set out in appendices L and M of paper S/15/41, with effect from 2015-16.
	174/15

	
	
	

	
	Proposed changes to Rules of Assessment and Regulations
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the proposed changes to the University’s Rules of Assessment and Regulations be approved as set out in appendix N of paper S/15/41 and the accompanying annexes.
	175/15

	
	
	

	
	Annual Review of University Admissions Policy
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the revised University Admissions Policies be approved as set out in appendices O and P of paper S/15/41, with effect from 2015-16.
	176/15

	
	
	

	
	Periodic Review Recommendations
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the response to Periodic Review recommendations should be made at the same time as the response to conditions, within deadlines agreed with the Panel, as set out in paper S/15/41.
	177/15

	
	
	

	
	Periodic Review Guidance and Templates
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the recommendations relating to Periodic Review Guidance and Templates be approved as set out in appendix Q of paper S/15/41.
	178/15

	
	
	

	
	Postgraduate Research Approval and Reporting Framework
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the procedure and associated documentation be approved for immediate use by departments seeking new or modified postgraduate research degree courses and modules, as set out in appendix R of paper S/15/41.
	179/15

	
	
	

	
	Annual Review of the Student Representatives Policy
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the revised Student Representatives Policy be approved with effect from 2015-16, as set out in appendix S of paper S/15/41.
	180/15

	
	
	

	DECISIONS OF THE ACADEMIC QUALITY AND STANDARDS COMMITTEE

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The decisions by the Academic Quality and Standards Committee, taken under delegated authority from Senate on behalf of the Education Committee in accordance with the Committee’s terms of reference, as set out in paper S/15/41. 
	181/15


	
	
	

	APPROVAL BY EDUCATION COMMITTEE OF RECOMMENDATIONS FROM UNIVERSITY CAMPUS SUFFOLK JOINT ACADEMIC COMMITTEE

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	That Education Committee had approved the recommendations from the University Campus Suffolk Joint Academic Committee, taken under delegated authority from Senate in accordance with the Committee’s terms of reference, as set out in paper S/15/41.
	182/15

	
	
	

	HONORARY DEGREES AND HONORARY FELLOWSHIPS COMMITTEE (S/15/42)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	
	183/15

	
	
	

	LIBRARY COMMITTEE (S/15/43)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	
	184/15

	
	
	

	RESEARCH COMMITTEE (S/15/44)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	
	185/15

	
	
	

	PROGRESS REPORTS ON 2014-15 ACTION PLANS
	

	
	

	EDUCATION ACTION PLAN (S/15/45)
	

	
	

	Senate Noted
	
	186/15

	
	
	

	RESEARCH ACTION PLAN (S/15/46)
	

	
	

	Senate Noted
	
	187/15

	
	
	

	REPORT ON THE REVIEW OF THE COMMITTEES OF SENATE (S/15/47)
	

	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the recommendations in relation to the review of the Committees of Senate be approved as set out in paper S/15/47.
	188/15

	
	
	

	
	
	

	MEMBERSHIP AND TERMS OF REFERENCE OF THE COMMITTEES OF SENATE 2015-16 (S/15/48)
	

	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the membership and terms of reference of the Committees of Senate be approved as set out in paper S/15/48. 
	189/15

	
	
	

	REPORT ON CENTRES FROM FACULTIES (S/15/49)
	

	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the recommendations in relation to Centres be recommended to Council as set out in paper S/15/49, subject to the amendment described above (Senate Minute 106/15).
	190/15

	
	
	


Richard Stock

Deputy Academic Registrar

1 July 2015
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